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Dear Mr McClue

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED)
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2012

Land to west of Royal Mail Sorting office bounded by Phoenix Place
Mount Pleasant Gough Street & Calthorpe St. Camden WC1

Erection of a four storey temporary marketing suite associated with the Mount
Pleasant development approved under 2013/3807/P dated 30/03/2015,
including open sided internal balconies and a third floor level roof terrace, for a
period of two years.

Recommend No Archaeological Requirement

Thank you for your consultation dated 07 June 2018.

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides
archaeological advice to boroughs in accordance with the National Planning Policy
Framework and GLAAS Charter.

Having considered the proposals with reference to information held in the Greater
London Historic Environment Record and/or made available in connection with this
application, | conclude that the proposal is unlikely to have a significant effect on
heritage assets of archaeological interest.
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| agree with the applicant's archaeological statement explaining that this part of the
Phoenix site has been archaeologically investigated.

No further assessment or conditions are therefore necessary.

Please note that this response relates solely to archaeological considerations. If
necessary my Historic Buildings and Areas colleagues should be consulted
separately regarding statutory matters.

Yours sincerely

Sandy Kidd

Archaeology Advisor

Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service
Planning Group: London
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